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Newsletter 25th November 2019
Dear Parents and Carers, 
Christmas Performances – We are delighted to confirm that we will be holding our Christmas performance in Aboyne Theatre again this year. We have been rather limited by availability but have secured an evening performance on Monday 9th December from 6:30pm and an afternoon performance on Wednesday 18th December from 1:30pm. These should last approximately an hour and a half and will involve all pupils from P1-P7. Nursery’s Christmas show will be in the main school on 10th December as per information from Nursery staff.
School Performance Tickets – the theatre has a strict policy with regard to seating numbers and so we will be limiting tickets to 2 per family as we did last year. Request slips will be sent home with children later this week and tickets allocated on Monday next week (2nd December). Whilst we are happy to take requests for either the evening or afternoon performances, tickets will be allocated on a first come, first served basis when slips are returned to class teachers. Please understand that it will not be possible for everyone to get their first choice. However, we will do our best. We would ask that you do not attempt to book or exchange tickets in person via the school office. Aboyne Theatre have asked us to remind everyone that according to their policy, young children or babies are not permitted to be held or sit on an adult’s knee – every person attending must have a ticket. I’m afraid that as a school, we do not have any authority to make exceptions to this rule.
Staffing Absences:
Recently and particularly this week, we have had a relatively high level of staff absence due to illness. We are grateful to our own part time staff who have worked additional hours at short notice and also the permanent supply staff from Kemnay and Alford cluster schools, who have stepped in this week to enable the school to open fully this week.

 Ms C Sharp (DHT) has been absent for the past couple of weeks and will remain absent again this week. As a result, it is possible that a number of scheduled parent meetings may have to be postponed. We appreciate your patience and will contact anyone that this applies to as soon as possible.

If you have any Additional Support Needs queries that would usually be directed to Ms Sharp, please contact Mrs Whitfield or Mrs Lobban.

Reporting: As indicated in this year’s reporting calendar, “Week In A Jotter” will be coming home over the next couple of weeks, to give your child the opportunity to share their week’s learning with you and for you to discuss and comment on together. However, due to staffing absences, please be aware that this term’s reports will now be postponed until January instead of coming out to you at the end of this month as previously stated. 
Therapet in school:  Many of you will remember we had a teacher last year who worked with an assistance dog in school. Mr Pearson, currently covering teacher non-contact time in a range of classes across the school, is looking to be accompanied by his dog (a recently qualified Therapet) in school from time to time. Please contact Mrs Whitfield or the school office as soon as possible if there is any medical or other reason why you would not be happy for the dog to be in your child’s class. Further information about Therapets can be found by visiting the website for Canine Concern Scotland:   https://www.canineconcernscotland.org.uk/therapet 
Adverse Weather Arrangements – As previously stated, please be aware of Aberdeenshire school procedures regarding adverse weather. Please read and familiarise yourself with Aberdeenshire’s guidance for parents and carers, which can be accessed by searching on Aberdeenshire Council’s website, or through the following link: 

https://www.aberdeenshire.gov.uk/media/22205/schools-adverse-weather-conditions-guidance-for-parents-and-carers.pdf
During any particularly harsh periods of winter weather, we work hard to ensure that school remains open at all times. However, there can be occasions where this is not possible or where a late opening is necessary. During adverse weather, please check Aberdeenshire Council’s website for school closure information. We aim to make decisions and by 7am each morning, although this may not always be possible if, for example, school transport operators are unable to inform us of any changes before then.
The Aberdeenshire School Information Line (0370 054 4999) is also updated during adverse weather. If you wish to call, please use our school PIN number which is 021170.

Best wishes

Amanda Whitfield, HT
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